3 April 2008


A call from the Kurdish Yekiti Party of Syria

This is an international call to all people and organisations concerned about human rights, especially for the United Nations, and the Governments of America and United Kingdom.

On 12 March every year Kurdish people in all four parts of Kurdistan, and their community in exile hold demonstrations. These take place in all parts of Kurdistan and in most European countries against the Syria Government because of the killing of Kurdish people in Qamishli in 2004.

On 12 March 2004, Syrian police shot dead seven Kurds during a football match in Qamishli.  This began when the supporters of the visiting Arab team waved placards with photos of Saddam Hussein at the Kurdish supporters, and chanted slogans against the Kurdish people and their political leaders. The next day as the men’s funerals were taking place, the police shot more Kurds, and were helped by Arabs from the Ba’ath Party who offered their services to the police and later looted Kurdish businesses.  This led to a spontaneous uprising of Kurds in Qamishli, Aleppo, Afrin and Kubani. 

Kurds in Qamishli toppled a statue of Hafez al-Assad the late Syrian President, father of the current President. The Syrian army responded quickly, deploying thousands of troops backed by tanks and helicopters. At least 30 Kurds were killed as the security services re-took the city. According to Amnesty International, more than 2,000 Kurds were subsequently jailed.

Prior to this, in 1962 the Syrian Government carried out a Census in the Kurdistan region, located in the north of Syria, to register Kurds as citizens of Syria.  This was done in an arbitrary manner and it is generally agreed that as a result more than 300,000 Kurds who are originally from that area are stateless. They are discriminated against within Syria, and they cannot move out of the country because they cannot obtain a passport.  They are trapped there.

The Government of Syria continues to suppress Kurdish people and the State of Emergency imposed since 1963 is still in effect.  Most Kurds live in the Kurdistan region, where they have always lived.  The Syrian Government confiscated prime Kurdish land between 1973 – 75 and gave this land to Arabs. Further land was taken in 2007.

On 12 March every year, members of the Kurdish community in exile in UK come together to demonstrate outside the Syrian Embassy in London.  People ask if the officials inside the Embassy take any notice.  This year, 2008, the demonstrators took photos of the Embassy windows that clearly show that they are very interested and that they are recording the activity on their own cameras.

These photos can be seen at the Syria Truth website: http://syriatruth.org/Al-Hakikah/index.php?option=com_content&task=view&id=3052.

For further information contact:

Khalil Khalaf, representative of Yekiti Party – UK 

Yekiti.party_uk@yahoo.co.uk 

